
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

First, I want to thank our 
Brother Knights who have 
accepted positions as 
Officers of our Council. I 
believe we have a good 
slate of Officers who will 
work well together. If I 

can be of any assistance in helping you with 
your respective duties as Officers, please 
feel free to call me at 807-621-7960. 

The Knights of Columbus is an order of 
Catholic men whose purpose is to uphold 
and maintain our faith in our Lord. We are 
called upon to practice our faith and to 
encourage others to do likewise. Our 
Council continues to promote our faith in 
every way by volunteering to help those in 
need and to support our many charities.  I 
feel truly blessed to belong to a Council that 
demonstrates a willingness to help others. 

 
 

 
Grand Knights Report 

 

OUR MISSION 

Together, we’re empowering 
Catholic men to live their faith at 
home, in their parish, at work and 

in their community. 



 
 

 
            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHAPLAIN'S MESSAGE 
 

REV. BERCHMANS FRANCIS 

 

P r o v e r b s  1 9 : 1 7  s a y s ,  
" w h o e v e r  i s  g e n e r o u s  t o  
t h e  p o o r  l e n d s  to  t h e 
l o r d ,  a n d h e  wi l l  r e pa y  
h i m  f o r  h i s  d e e d . "  
 

God is our Father, and we are brothers and sisters.  
St. John says that God loves us unconditionally that 
he sent his beloved Son, the Lord Jesus Christ so 
that through believing in him, we may have life in 
abundance.  Here St. John says even God is willing 
to share his son with us.  Therefore, God is our 
example.  If we want to be the sons and daughters 
of God, we should also follow the example of God:   
we should love God and we should love our 
neighbour.  St. James says "Our faith in God should 
be put into action."  How do we practice our faith?  
St. James says, "we practice our faith through our 

acts of charity and kindness towards poor and the 
needy. 
 
Our Brother Knights live the good news of the 
Kingdom of God.  They follow the example of the 
Heavenly Father:  they love God and they love the 
poor and the needy. 
 
We thank our Brother Knights for their witnessing 
of the Gospel.  It is through them, the love of God 
in Christ through the poor and the needy is still 
alive. 
 
May God Bless them in abundance 
Rev. Berchmans Francis 

Leo Council 1130 Officers 
Fraternal Year July 2023 to June 2024 

 

 Grand Knight      Samuel Spivak 
 Chaplain       Rev. Berchmans Francis 
 Deputy Grand Knight     David Turmaine 
 Financial Secretary    Roy Hagel 
 Chancellor       David Baxter 
 Recorder       Garry Post 
 Treasurer       Brian Mallon 
 Advocate       Dave Morelatto 
 Warden       Tony DeProphetis 
 Inside Guard      Wendell Panula 
 Outside Guard      Tom Torich 
 Three Year Term Trustee    Mark Simspon 
 Two Year Term Trustee     Jeff Howie 
 One Year Term Trustee     Mike Drindak 
 Lecturer       Joey Terhljan 
 

Thank You Officers 
for taking on the leadership roles  

within our council 
 

 



 
 
 

During my time as your 
Grand Knight one of my 
goals was to bring Leo 
Council 1130 from the image 
of “Silent Knights” to being 
more visible in our Church 
communities and our 

community activities.  By being more visible in all 
our activities this would help our second goal to 
recruit more members. 
 
Some of the small changes were getting new 
aprons for Dew Drop Inn Council volunteers, a new 
outdoor banner for Food Drives and Parades, and 
last but not least, was new golf shirts with our 
council logo and name badges. Covid did slow 
down the release of some of the benefits, but we 
are now in a higher visibility in our churches and 
community activities.  I am very excited to see how 
we are now recognized as Knights of Columbus, 
Council 1130. Thank you to all Knights for buying 
into these changes. 
 
Now with this recognition, we must keep moving 
forward and support our new Grand Knight Sam 
Spivak with his goals of growth and Round Table 
Council in each church. When I was active in the 
membership drives during my term as GK I would 
stress that there are three types of Knights 
memberships, Active, Participating and Supportive. 
Let me expand on these points an “Active” member 
is involved in council as a Officer and planning 
activities and participating in most activities.  This 
normally takes a person with dedication and some 
free time. 
 
A “Participating” member will help in their church 
activities and some community activities. Let me 
expand with some examples!  Many men in our 
Catholic faith will participate in their churches as 
Readers, Ushers, Eucharistic Ministers, Choir 
members, Church councils or just be helpers and 
caretakers of church facilities. These Catholic 
Gentleman  are  already  doing  the  functions  of  a  
 
 

 
 
 
Knight and should be asked to join the 
Brotherhood of Knights, so we all work together to 
build a stronger Faith Community.  Also, when they 
learn of our other activities, they may want to join 
in a few Community activities or ask for help in 
their church from their Brother Knights. 
 
Now a “Supportive” Knight is very important to our 
Brotherhood.  These Knights are 50% to 60% of our 
membership. These are made up of seniors that 
may have been Active Knights in the past or 
someone who has not had time but wanted to 
support the work of the Knights.  A lot of Catholic 
gentlemen have young families or busy work 
schedules, and their time is limited but want to be 
supportive of their faith community and may be 
available later in life. 
 
 These gentlemen are our future, and we should be 
grateful for their support now.  All these supportive 
members give us the Unity to continue our Faith 
activities. 
 
Leo Council is blessed with great visionary and past 
leadership which has given our council the Funds 
and opportunities for all our activities.  
Membership drives our future and pays our current 
expenses. Fundraising has always been simple for 
our council because of the benefits of Past Knights 
vision. Fundraising should not be a concern for new 
members. 
 
So, in summary, be a Knight that is seen with your 
shirt and or badge so others may recognize the 
work we do and look around your church for new 
members. All Catholic Gentleman are potential 
Knights whether they are 'Active', 'Supportive' or 
'Participating'. 
 
We may hold membership drives, but it is the 
opportunity of all Knights to seek new members to 
make our rope bond stronger. 
 
 Thank you,  
W. David Baxter 

 

   Past Grand Knights Report   
 



The Installation of Council Officers 
and Blessing of the medals 

 
The Installation of Council Officers and Blessing of 
the Medals for District 14 Councils was held on 
Wednesday, September 13, at 7:00 pm in St. Agnes 
Church.  The Ceremony of Installation of Officers  
stands as an annual reminder to council officers of 
their duty to shape and build the character of their 
members in the love of neighbor and the love of 
God by offering and conducting charitable 
programs, which strengthens our parishes and 
builds up the Domestic Church. The life, health and 
strength of the council is dependent upon the 
actions of Catholic fraternal leaders taking action 
and working together. 
 
The Installation of Officers for all Councils within 
District 14, was carried out by the District Deputy, 
Bruce Sutton.  As well, we were privileged to have 
our State Deputy, Bruce Poulin, assist and present 

the medals to each Officer.   Father James 
Panikulam blessed the medals with the following 
Prayer: 
Father in heaven, we ask you to bless these medals, 
symbolic of the offices to which these men have 
been called. We pray that you will bestow upon the 
men who wear these medals the wisdom to 
exercise the leadership and authority that these 
symbols represent. May these Councils ever support 
the life of the Church through our parish, and as a 
family-centered organization, may our members 
and their families work together to help build the 
common good as faithful citizens. May these 
medals always be worn with reverence, dignity and 
grace. We ask this through Christ, our Lord.  Amen 
 
A social was held after the Installation.

 
 
          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
         
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

On March 31, our State Deputy at the time, Marcel 
Lemon visited the Councils in Thunder Bay.  A 
Dinner was arranged at the Columbus Centre on 
the 31st with all Knights invited to attend.  The 
State Deputy gave a talk to approximately 30 
Knights in attendance and answered questions that 
came up.  A preview of the workshop held the next 
day was outlined.  A meet and greet social was held 
after the dinner to meet the State Deputy and 
other Knights. 
 

On Saturday, April 1,  beginning at 9:00 am, the 
Fraternal Trainer Wayne Fink along with the State 
Deputy conducted a training session on various 
topics at the Columbus Centre.  Bishop Colli and 
approximately 20 Knights were in attendance for 
the training session which included a lunch.  The 
workshop concluded at 4:00 pm.  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

State Deputy's Visit - Marcel Lemon 



 

 

 

 
Our present State Deputy, Bruce Poulin, visited 
Northern and Northwestern Ontario during the 
week of September 11-17.  The State Deputies first 
event was on September 13 when he participated 
in the Installation of Officers for all Councils in 
District 14.  He made special mention that it was 
the first time he experienced an all Council 
Installation of Officers and was impressed how it 
was carried out. 
 
On Sunday, September 17, a Mass was held at St. 
Peters Church at  10:00 am co-celebrated by Bishop 
Coli.  Our State Deputy attended the Mass and 
assisted in presenting the gifts.  Following the 

Mass, coffee and cake was served with Council 
15995, Fr. Francois Maynard, distributing their 
funds from the Annual Yard Sale and Bottle Drive. 
 
A second event was held on Sunday, September 17, 
at St. Andrews Church, Father Baxter Hall, hosted 
by Council 1130.  The State Deputy held a meeting 
amongst the Knights of District 14 to workout the 
purpose  and structure  of the Diocesan 
Association.  After the meeting, the present and 
past Grand Knights of Council 1130 were presented 
an award by the State Deputy for recruitment of 
numerous  new   members   for  Leo  Council  1130. 
A social was then held for the rest of the evening.

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 

 

State Deputy's Visit - Bruce Poulin 



Nativity  Scene  Repair  
 

The Nativity Scene erected by Leo Council 1130 
each year in Connaught Square had it's beginnings 
in 1955 when the Council at that time purchased 
the Statues and Crib for $1,160.00.  68 years later 
the tradition is still ongoing. 
 
In 1999, the cement statues which were damaged 
and over 40 years old, were replaced with hollow 
plastic statues making it much easier on the backs 
of our members.  The Stable and supporting 
structure have been updated and repaired over the 
years as have the statues been touched up with 
paint.  This summer it was decided to do a few 

additional repairs.  A group of dedicated Knights 
got together in June of this year and replaced the 
flooring and support for the floor.  Most of the nuts 
and bolts were also replaced and updated.   A 
template of the statues positioning was drawn on 
the floor to help in the consistent placing of the 
statues.  Thanks to our Volunteers for their 
outstanding work and dedication to this project. 
 
The Nativity Scene will again be erected at the 
beginning of Advent and removed after the Feast 
of Epiphany. 
 

 
 



Pro Life Billboard 
 
As Catholics and Knights of Columbus, we are 
called to continually promote, develop and defend 
a Culture of Life that values life from the moment 
of conception to natural death.  In conformity with 
this conviction, Our Council purchases 'Pro Life' 
billboards and erects them at Churches within our 
Council to promote a culture of life. 
 
This year our Council purchased two 'Pro Life' signs.  
The sign at St. Andrews was vandalized and needed 
to be replaced.  As well, one sign at St. Anthony's 
was weather beaten, faded, and due for 
replacement.  Our work crew that restored the 

Nativity Scene was 'on a roll' and looking for more 
work to do.  They then set their task to attaching 
the billboard on a sheet of plywood, covering it 
with a sheet of lexan, and framing the edges .  In no 
time the two billboards were completed. 
 
The billboard at St. Anthony's was installed the 
same day after removing and disposing of the old 
sign much to the pleasure of Father Luigi who came 
out to thank the Knights for their work.  The second 
sign at St. Andrews will be installed as soon as a 
suitable location is found to place it. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Roses for Life  

 
 

 The Ontario Roses for Life program is an 
effective way to raise money to support pro-
life organizations and activities. Two years ago, 
the Ontario State Council redesigned the Rose 
Lapel. The new Rose has a red and a white 
Rose. The red rose signifies our opposition to 
abortion while the white rose is the symbol 
opposing euthanasia. 
 
The program is designed to increase awareness 
of the Culture of Life and pro-life issues such as 
abortion  and euthanasia.  
 
Leo Council will again partake in Rose Sunday 
during the month of October at Churches 
within our Council.  In past we are able to 
donate approximately $1,000.00 to Pro-life 
Organizations each year through donations 
received from Rose Sunday. 
 
Our faith tells us that all human life is sacred. 
We are God’s most precious creation.  Modern 
science tells us that this life of ours is an 
ongoing process of development from 
 conception to natural death.  If we are to build 
a truly just and humane society, we have 
only one choice to make—to fully embrace this 
precious gift of  life. Pope Benedict XVI 
makes this clear when he states, “The  
fundamental human right, the  presupposition 
of every other right, is the  right  to  life  
itself.”  
 
 
 

Many do not view all human life as sacred. 
Actively or passively, they condone  abortion, 
euthanasia, human cloning and the destruction 
of human embryos for research.  Perhaps they 
do not see the image of God in each person; or 
know the clear scientific evidence about when 
life begins; or realize that the United Nations’ 
Universal Declaration of Human Rights states 
that “everyone has the right to life, liberty 
and security of person.”    
 
The Red Rose has long been a symbol of the 
pro-life movement’s respect for the lives of 
preborn  babies and their mothers. The White 
Rose is an emblem adopted from the Weisse 
Rose (White Rose) movement that arose in 
Germany to combat the Nazi regime and its 
crimes against life.   The White Rose is now 
internationally recognized as the symbol to 
respect the sanctity of life, thereby saving the 
lives of the unborn, the sick, and the elderly 
and reducing the physical and spiritual fallout 
to those who refuse to respect God’s precious 
gift of life.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

The annual Marian Hour of 
Prayer for the Unborn was held 
on Monday, June 12th, 2023, 
at St. Andrew's Mausoleum 
with Knights from all city 
Councils, as well as the Fourth 
Degree Assembly Knights in 
regalia participating.  Brother 
Sam Frederico directed the 
event with Bishop Fred Colli 
leading the prayer service 
assisted by Priests and 

Deacons.  Guest speakers this year were Stewart 
Rathje of the Right to Life Association of Thunder 
Bay and Area, Cathy Galle, who helped a young 
mom through a crisis pregnancy, and Mary Jo 
McDermott of Rachel’s Vineyard which provides 
healing retreats for those affected by abortion. 
 
Members of Council 1130 volunteered in moving 
the chairs from the Assumption of the Blessed 
Virgin Mary Church to Mausoleum and back again.  
Our volunteers also assisted in seating up the 
Mausoleum for the prayer service.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Prayers for the Unborn - St. Andrew's Cemetery 



 
 
 
 
 
Beginning in 1990, a team of Knights from Leo 
Council 1130, offered to assist the St. Andrews Dew 
Drop Inn.  Today, 33 years later, the Members of 
our Council continue to volunteer their time to 
serve at the Dew Drop Inn.  On the first Sunday of 
each month, Members of our Council, as well as 
family members, gather to prepare the meal for 
the day.  Our 'signature' meal is a Turkey Casserole.  
We have between 6-8 volunteers in the morning 
working from 9:00 am to noon preparing the meal, 
desserts, sandwiches, bag lunches, and any other 
job that needs done.  At noon, the morning shift 
leaves and the afternoon shift arrives to serve the 
meal.  We have 5 volunteers to serve and pack the 
hot takeout meals, side dishes, deserts and soup, 
as well as one cleaning tables and the beverage 
area, plus keeping track of how many meals are 
eaten inside.  
 
Our Members find the volunteering gratifying and 
rewarding to be able to give a small amount of 
their time to help hungry men, women and 
children by providing a needed meal.  This year the 
Dew Drop Inn is facing challenging times.  As of 
May 2023, the Dew Drop Inn estimates they served 
10,000 more meals then the same period in 2022.  
The daily average number of meals served stands 

at 490 with some days reaching as high as 600 
meals a day. 
 
Our Council also takes part in the Annual Food 
Drive for the Dew Drop in which is expanding this 
year to two Food Drives because of the demand. 
 
As well, our Council contributes annually monetary 
donations to the Dew Drop Inn and gives $100 to 
the DDI in memoriam for each of our members at 
their death. 
 
We have a great core of volunteer members that 
come out to help at the Dew Drop Inn each month, 
but we can always use more.  Due to health, travel, 
and other commitments we find ourselves short 
staffed on occasions.  Family members are always 
welcome to work and help us out. 
  
If you can spare 2-3 hours one day per month and 
are interested in becoming a "Dew Drop Inn 
(Sunday) Volunteer" for our Council, please contact 
me. 
 
Roy Hagel, Co-ordinator 
email:  hagel@tbaytel.net 
Phone: 683-6769 

 



2023 DEW DROP INN FOOD DRIVE 
 

The 2023 Knights of Columbus Dew Drop Inn Food 
Drive took place again on the Mothers Day 
weekend of May 13 from 9:00 am to 5:00 pm.  
Council 1130 was again assigned to the Metro 
Store on River Street.  The day was broken up into 
4 shifts of 1 1/2 hours each with 6 volunteers on 
each shift.  Volunteers handed out lists of items 
needed to shoppers entering the store and again 
collected the items purchased and donated by 
shoppers.  At the end of each shift, a 1/2 ton truck 
was filled and delivered to the Dew Drop Inn.  
Overall, all six Councils of the Knights of Columbus 
in Thunder Bay collected $5,500.00 in donations 
and over 5,000 pounds of food items. 
 

Michael Quibell, Executive Director of the Dew 
Drop Inn, posted on Face book: 
”An over flowing basement of food thank 

you to all of the Councils of the Knights 

of Columbus and their supporters who once 

again surpassed all expectations with 

their annual Mothers Day food drive for 

the Dew Drop Inn. We knew with the 

Knights involved it was going to be great 

and the support of the community was 

incredible. We cannot even guesstimate 

how much food came in to the Dew but we 

can tell you that $5,500 in cash and gift 

cards was collected at the 4 locations in 

the city. WOW, WOW, WOW! A heartfelt 

thank you to everyone involved in this 

wonderful food drive and to the community 

for your amazing support. So much TLC 

goes into something like this and with 

our daily numbers close to 600 some days 

so the timing is perfect". 

 

Congratulations to all the Knights and their Family 
members that volunteered.  This event would not 
happen without your dedication and support.  
Thank You as well to Brother Bill Bragnalo who 
continues to do an excellent job in coordinating 
and managing the Food Drive for the Knights and 
all our Councils .  With the Dew Drop Inn's need 
ever increasing, a second Fall Food Drive is being 
held on Saturday, October 28.  Please support the 
Food Drive through volunteering or donations. 

 

 
 

 

  



     
 
In 1956, on celebrating its 50th Anniversary, Leo 
Council distributed $810 in Scholarships to five 
separate schools in the city of Port Arthur.  In 2023, 
Leo Council was again pleased to offer it's Annual 
Scholarship Award to graduating Students pursuing 
Post-Secondary education.  This year a scholarship 
of $500.00 was awarded to  Tihana Vidgen who 
graduated from St. Ignatius High School.  Tihana is 
the daughter of Emir Vidgen, a long time member 
of Leo Council 1130.  
 
Tihana was chosen for her superior academic 
achievements as well as demonstrating 
outstanding leadership, and service to Community, 
School and Church activities. Our Council wishes 
Tihana the very best in her future Educational 
pursuits. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        
       
       
    

 
 

 

 

 

FATHER BAXTER ASSEMBLY 4TH DEGREE BARBECUE  
 
Once again our annual 4th Degree Barbecue was 
held at the home of Terry and Rona Doyle.  There 
were approximately 40 Knights and spouses 
present and it was nice to see our widows of 
deceased Knights also in attendance.  There was 
plenty of food including hamburgers, chicken 

burgers and delicious Polish sausages as well as 
salads and an assortment of delicious desserts and 
refreshments.  On behalf of our 4th degree Knights, 
a special thank you to Terry and Rona for again 
hosting this event. 

 
 
 
    



  
 
 
 
 
 
 

In 2022, Leo Council 1130 held two Awards Nights to Honor our Brother Knights for their Service and 
Achievements within our Council and the Knights of Columbus. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS!!  to our Brother Knights on their well deserved Awards! 
 
 
 

     Francis MORRISON         Rev. Andre NICOL 
 Receives Honorary Life Membership     Receives Honorary Life Membership 
  and 50 Year Lapel Pin     and 50 Year Lapel Pin 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  Arnold BORTOLUSSI             Sebastiano (Sam) SGROMO 
       Receives 50 year Lapel Pin       Receives Honorary Life Membership 
and Honored for over 30 years as Financial Secretary       and 25 Year Lapel Pin 
  
  
 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

       John BRODACK     Adam GRZEGORCZYK        Jack MALLON 
Receives 50 Year Lapel Pin Receives Honorary Life Membership     Receives 50 Year Lapel Pin 
                 and 25 year Lapel Pin 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         Mark SIMPSON        Sam LOGOZZO              Peter LECKY  
Receives Honorary Life Membership     Receives Honorary Life Membership    Receives Honorary Life Membership   

    and 25 year Lapel Pin  

 

      

 

 

 

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

            Joey TERHLJAN                  David BAXTER 
      Named Knight of the Year               Receives Award from Ontario State 

                     for signing up numerous new Members 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         Leo Council 1130 Recognized by Ontario State for Outstanding Ticket 
               Sales in the  Ontario Knights of Columbus Charities Lottery 

 

 

 

   Dave & Marguerite Morelatto 

       Named Family of the Year 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    

        Award Winners along with Council Members  

   

  A 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Flowers - St. Andrews Cemetery 
Priests and Sisters of St. Joseph 

 

In 2003, Leo Council, began planning the 
Sisters/Priests plots restoration project at St. 
Andrews Cemetery. 
 
From this project came the annual planting of 
flowers on all the Priests and Sisters of St. Joseph 
plots buried in St. Andrews Cemetery.  There are 11 
Priests buried in the Cemetery and 33 Sisters.  With 
3 flowers planted on each grave site, that comes to 
132 flowers planted per year.  Leo Council 1130 as 
well as Fr. Regis St. James Council 9295 each 
contribute 50% to the cost of the flowers.  In early 
June of each year a group of volunteer Knights 
dutifully prepares the grave sites for the flowers by 
cultivating the soil and removing any weeds.  The 
plants are then devotedly planted on each grave.  A 
weekly watering and maintenance schedule is 
setup to keep the flowers in fantastic condition 
until early October when the first frosts arrive.  The 
plants are then removed and we wait until May for 
the tradition to begin again. 
 
The Sisters of St. Joseph first came to Thunder Bay 
in 1881 from Toronto and began the teaching 
ministry at St. Andrew's School.  Then in response 

to a need, opened St. Joseph's Hospital in 1884 (for 
three years prior, the convent had been used as a 
hospital), then in 1885 assumed St. Joseph's Home, 
the orphanage at the Indian Mission. 
   
In 2021, Sr. Mae Kierans and a group of 19 Sisters 
of St. Joseph of Sault Ste. Marie came to Thunder 
Bay and visited the Gravesite of the Sisters in St. 
Andrew's Cemetery.  Sr. Mae wrote our District 
Deputy the following Thank You note:  "I visited 
the graves of the Sisters in St. Andrews Cemetery 
and was deeply touched at how carefully each one 
was kept with cheerful fresh flowering plants! 
From the first Sister from Toronto who died, 
through to the twelve Sisters of St. Joseph of 
Peterborough and finally my own group of 
nineteen Sisters of St. Joseph of Sault Ste. Marie. 
Three of the Sisters died from the typhus epidemic 
in 1903 - 1904.  I want you to know of the loving 
kindness of the Knights Of Columbus in Thunder 
Bay who tend these graves so beautifully!  Please 
thank all those involved with remembering the 
presence of our Sisters in Thunder Bay by 
faithfully tending their gravesites.  We remember 
you and all our benefactors in our daily prayers." 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Flowers - St. Andrews Cemetery 
Priests and Sisters of St. Joseph 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
   



 

In Memoriam - Leo Council 1130 
 

 

 

 

    Stan Cano 
     September 11, 1934 - December 6, 2022 
   28 Year Member - Honorary Life Member 
 

 

 
     

    

   Hans Schiffer 
     May 11, 1952 - March 30, 2023 
   2 Year Member 
 
 
 
 

   John Grgurich 

     October 24, 1929 - March 30, 2023 
   59 Year Member  -- Honorary Life Member 
 
 
 
 

   William Wedgerfield 
      January 22, 1944 - September 20th, 2023 
   20 Year Member 
 
 

 

 

 

   Francis Morrison 
     July  31, 1927 - October 2, 2023 
   73 Year Member 
 

With deepest sorrow and heavy hearts 
we remember the passing of our 
Brother Knights and extend 
condolences to their families and 
friends.  
 
We are grateful for our memories which 
are a source of comfort and joy, 
allowing us to cherish the moments 
and experiences we've had with our 
brother Knights, their service and their 
friendship.  
 
They will be remembered in a special 
daily Mass, offered for the repose of 
the souls of all deceased brother 
Knights, at St. Mary’s Church, New 
Haven, Connecticut, the birthplace of 
our Order. 
 
Our thoughts and prayers go to all 
brother Knights and family members 
who are ill or in grief. 
 

Eternal Rest grant on to them, O Lord, 
and let perpetual light shine upon them. 

May the souls of all the faithful departed, 
through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

~Amen~ 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If it is the 3rd Monday of the month you will find 
our Council members sponsoring a Bingo at 
Pioneer Ridge Long Term Care Home on Tungsten 
Street.  The Bingo's are one hour long from 6:15 
pm to 7:15 pm.   
 
With 20-30 players per evening, we need from 6-8 
Volunteers to help call Bingo, assist in playing, 
confirm Bingos, and pay the winners.  Each winner 
receives $2.00 for a Bingo.  Our Council allocates 
approximately $600 a year to our Bingo Program to 
assist in the psychosocial wellbeing of Residents in 
Pioneer Ridge. 

Leo Council first began Sponsoring Bingos in 1971 
at Dawson Court Home for the Aged.  When 
Dawson Court was closed in 2016, we continued on 
with Bingos at Pioneer Ridge.  During the Covid 
shutdown our Council was unable to physically 
hold bingos on site.  However, we continued to 
offer financial support to Pioneer Ridge to 
purchase prizes for their in-house bingos. 
 
Brother  Mark  is  our  long  term  Coordinator  and 
contact  for  our  Bingo  Program  and  has done an 
excellent job!  

 
  
 
 



  
 
 
 
 
 
Leo Council 1130 is honoured to be one of 80+ 
charities in Thunder Bay that is a member of the 
Superior Shores Gaming Centre.   As a member in 
the Charitable Gaming Centre Association, we are 
eligible to receive funds that are then used for 
projects that are consistent with our organization’s 
charitable purposes and provide a direct charitable 
benefit to the community plus provide donations 
to other organizations that are eligible to receive 
lottery proceeds for their own charitable purposes.   
 
Our Council obtained their letter of approval for 
lottery licensing from the City of Thunder Bay in 
June of this year and received our permit to 
participate in OLG charitable games in July. 
 

Thank You to our 10 member Knights who have 
undergone training and volunteered to help our 
Council work at Superior Shores Gaming Centre.   
 
Our Council has worked four Bingo's at Superior 
Shores Gaming Centre up to now and have 6 more 
scheduled for this year.   
 
Thank You as well to the Superior Shores Gaming 
Centre that helps Charities and not-for-profits fund 
raise through charitable gaming so as to provide  
an important source of funding for services within 
our City. 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    

435 Memorial Avenue 
Thunder Bay, Ontario 



  

 
 
 
 

 
“Father McGivney's dream was to have a 
Council in every parish and every Catholic 
man a member of the Knights of Columbus”.  
 
Councils with members in only one Parish do not 
need the Knights of Columbus Round Table 
program.  
 
Leo Council 1130 is a combination of six Parishes 
which are: St. Andrews;  St. Anthony's;  Assumption 
of the Blessed Virgin Mary;  Our Lady Queen of 
Poland;  St. Margaret's;  Our Lady of Loretto and St. 
Marks Chapel.    
 
As our Council serves six Parishes, it is recommend 
each Parish initiate the "Round Table" program 
within their own Parish in order maintain an on-site 

presence and aid the parish with visible 
Catholic action through works of charity. 
 
The Grand Knight has appointed Brother Tony 

Deprophetis as the Round Table Co-ordinator for 
Our Lady of Loretto Parish.  Our first meeting was 
held on Wednesday, October 4, at Our Lady of 
Loretto meeting room to review the operation of 
the Round Table and present ideas of service to the 
Parish. 
 
Thank You to Father Francis for hosting the 
meeting and welcoming the Round Table within 
the Parish. As well, Thanks to all those who 
attended the meeting and shared their ideas. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Sunday, September 17th, St. Andrew's Special Events group 
hosted a "Welcome Back Pancake Breakfast".  
 
We are thankful to all those who joined us for a great time and 
also for supporting our parish. 
 
We were blessed to have five Knights from Council 1130 assist in 
various roles providing their gift of time and service at this 
event. 
 
Our Special Events team is hosting another event: 
  

"TASTE OF THE WORLD"  
Dinner on October 22nd 

 
Please consider attending for a great selection of food and 
fellowship. 
 

 
 


